
The Ramblers - St Andrews & N.E. Fife Group 
 

Eleven Ramblers met at Pool o’ Muckhart last 
Sunday for an 8-mile circular walk to Rumbling 
Bridge. This is a favourite walk with our group and 
your correspondent was pleased to remember at 
least some of the route from almost three years ago. 
We set out along paths and fields towards the 
picturesque Muckhart Mill and, having made our way 
up the incline beyond the Mill, we were glad to stop 
for the first of the two lunch breaks promised by our 
leader. We continued towards Rumbling Bridge, 
where the River Devon was rumbling much more 

gently than on our last visit. Nevertheless we spent 
some time at the scenic viewpoints in the gorge 
before resuming our journey along the riverbank 
towards our second lunch stop, at a well-chosen, 
tranquil spot beside the river. As we returned along 
minor roads and paths towards our starting point, 
we enjoyed a brief glimpse of a red squirrel darting 
about in the trees above us. Back in Pool o’ 
Muckhart, several of us made a beeline for 
refreshments at the local café (another Ramblers’ 
favourite) thus completing a fine day out. 
 
Our next walk is on Saturday 8th October, 8.5-miles from Drumoig to Morton Lochs. This is 
a moderate, circular walk on paths through farmland and woodland, with some minor road 
walking. It offers fine panoramic views and wildlife to spot at Morton Lochs. All of our walks 
are open to guests who would like to try out The Ramblers, and full details can be found 
on our website www.standrewsnefiferamblers.com 


